Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, January 11, 2011 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:


Mayor
James Tornatore


Trustees
Lori DeHaas, Dennis Carlin, Fred Blee, C. Morgan Inderwies

Excused
Frank Como

Clerk/Treasurer
Mertie Pozzi
 


Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci


Guests
See Attached Sheet
Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:02 PM.  

Guests:   Gabrielle Heater and Becky Repsher from Junior Girl Scout Troop 605 request to fix two benches in the gazebo at the village green to earn their Bronze Award. They would like to pick up the benches on 1/15/11 and drop them off 1/22/11.  Bill Foster to determine the memoriam of the two benches as consent is needed from the families before any work can be done.  Motion by Trustee Blee, Seconded by Trustee Inderwies, to allow girl scouts to develop and improve benches once authorization received by the families of people in memoriam.  Carried.  Mike Kasmarcik complained about a board member not taking a complaint about noise from snowplowing at ladder factory to code enforcement and instead going straight to Washita, stating it’s a misappropriation of privileges and abuse of authority. Also had complaint about junk car law needing to be changed or enforced as written, no unregistered vehicles allowed unless signatures of residents within 1000 feet sign petition allowing it; auto repair shops in village are being allowed, feels it is selective code enforcement. It was thought repair shops were exempt, will look into state regulations and put on Work In Progress. He also stated the Village should be dissolved to save residents money in taxes.
MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented from 
December 14, 2010, with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Carlin. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Discussed as presented.

BILLS:
Presented in the amount of $40,435.14 from abstract numbers 277 and 278 and $493,369.50 from Water Project abstract number 10 with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Inderwies.  Carried.
WORK IN PROGRESS:
Water Rate Committee – Hunt Engineers reviewed water project status, final adjustments to project #2, will have presentation in February.

Municipal Building – Hunt contract revised with change, if grant awarded will have to revise; copies to Trustees, on agenda for next month.

Easements for Distribution System –  Attorney absent.

Parking in Village – State will provide four parking signs for Route 38, signs ordered and will be in end of January, installation mid to end of February.

Use of Village Green/Band Stand – Credit from utility audit to be used to purchase benches; samples received, made of recycled plastic; recommended Parkscape series; discussion of style, Board agreed benches without arms, black frame, green bench.  Motion made by DeHaas, seconded by Blee to purchase two 6’ benches and two 8’ benches for cost not to exceed $2,898.75, green with black frame.  Carried.

Vacant properties – March.

Absentee Property Owner – February
NEW BUSINESS:
Town/Village Meeting- Low income housing development requesting another meeting; discussion with Supervisor Yetter, wanted stenographer and to share cost; Meeting scheduled for February 9th at Town Hall; Motion made by Inderwies, seconded by Blee to consider as requested by Town Supervisor that the Village Board share in the cost of a stenographer at the joint Town/Village board meeting to be held in the Newark Valley Town Hall on February 9, 2011.  Roll call vote, DeHaas, Blee, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Nay.  Motion denied.
RESOLUTION #01-11
To Hold a Public Hearing (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Carlin, seconded by Blee. Roll call vote, DeHaas, Blee, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes.  Carried.


Solid Waste Changes – Discussion of eliminating or raising cost of tags, suggestion of costs and solid waste services, suggestion of 1 can rate and 2 can rate; Board to analyze, add to January 25th meeting agenda.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:     
Code Enforcement – No report.


Public Works –Water project #2 (new main to reservoir, new meter and gate valves at village line); water project #3 (new meters); water samples; remove meters from 850 and 515 Howard Hill; install new plow edges on #8 & #9; repair sander on #9; plow and salt roads and walks; install blow-off valves and maintain pressure well main installed; set up and clean up after Christmas celebration; install electric for hospice tree and decorate; check reading at village line; take Dodge in for new transmission; change cylinder on plow for #8.

Mayor – No report.


Personnel – No report.

Green Initiative – Map of contribution area reviewed; recommend area of CEA, will have to approach Town to do theirs.

Planning Board –Meeting at end of month.

Board of Appeals - No report.


Building & Grounds – No report.


Parks – No report.


Youth –   New baseball direct, Vicky Bigelow, will be contacting office to schedule Noble Room.

Village Businesses – No meeting.

Library – No meeting last month, meeting in January.

Police – No report.

Attorney – Absent.


Clerk – Construction meeting Friday, working on budget.
CORRESPONDENCES:
Thank you note read from Holiday Magic Celebration committee.
Motion to adjourn at 8:22 PM by Inderwies, seconded by Carlin.  Carried.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer 
